
What did you say??? 
About 25 percent of people in the United States between the ages 
of 55 and 64 have some degree of hearing loss. The number of 
people with some hearing loss is one in two after age 65. 

In normal hearing, sound waves enter your outer ear and cause 
your eardrum and middle ear bones to vibrate. The sound waves 
then travel through your inner ear, which is a shell-shaped, fluid-
filled tube called the cochlea. As the fluid moves, it sets in motion 
thousands of tiny hairs that convert the sound vibrations into nerve 
impulses. Those impulses are then sent to your brain where they 
are processed into sounds you can recognize.   

Audiologists can determine the degree of your hearing loss by 
looking at the range of decibels (a measure of sound intensity) you 
can hear. People with perfect hearing can hear sounds at all 
different intensities. Those with severe hearing loss can pick up 
only very loud sounds. 

There are three main types of hearing loss: 
Conductive hearing loss results from a problem in the ear canal, 
eardrum, or the middle ear that prevents sound from being carried  
effectively to the inner ear. The problem can be caused by an ear  
infection, trauma, tumor, fluid, or wax build-up in the ear. 
Sensorineural hearing loss, the most common type of hearing 
loss, results from damage to the hair cells in the inner ear. Other 
possible causes include damage to the eighth nerve or the brain. 
This type of hearing loss is often caused by age-related changes to 
the nerves and sensory cells of the inner ear, noise exposure, 
chemotherapy medications, radiation, trauma, and genetics. 
Mixed hearing loss is a combination of conductive and 
sensorineural hearing loss. Mixed hearing loss can be caused by a 
head injury, chronic infection, or an inherited disorder.   

Timely diagnosis and management of severe hearing loss can 
improve your quality of life. See an Audiologist as soon as you 
notice symptoms so you don’t miss out on life’s sweet sounds!   

Tips to Know 

Many insurance plans do not 

cover  hearing aids or the 

evaluation and testing required 

beforehand. Contact your 

carrier’s Customer Service 

number to learn what your 

particular plan covers. Military 

veterans may have access to 

hearing aid benefits through the  

VA. VA Coverage will depend on 

your role while in the military. 

Call the VA for more information.  

Learn what to consider when 

choosing a hearing aid by 

visiting this website: 

https://www.mayoclinic.org/diseases-conditions/

hearing-loss/in-depth/hearing-aids/ART-

20044116  
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I feel compelled to tell my husband’s story so that others will be encouraged to utilize the valuable 
services of ConnectCare3 and to emphasize the importance of obtaining a second opinion.   

In September 2017, my 54-year-old husband, Joe, was told an increase was noted on a routine PSA 
screening. A biopsy was performed on October 2 and later in the month he was told he has an 
aggressive form of prostate cancer. This diagnosis was confirmed by two pathologists at a local hospital.   

Joe and I were obviously distressed by this news. I knew we needed help in making some very 
important decisions in the weeks ahead and called ConnectCare3. The Nurse Navigator assigned to us 
accompanied us to an appointment with a local urologist to discuss the diagnosis and treatment options.   

The ConnectCare3 Nurse Navigator stressed the importance of receiving a second opinion from a 
pathologist as well as a surgeon. Joe’s biopsy results were sent for a second review by a pathologist at 
an academic medical center who has renowned expertise in prostate cancer, and our Nurse Navigator 
provided us with surgeon options to consider. We chose a well-credentialed surgeon she identified who 
has extensive experience with a non-invasive surgical technique and scheduled an appointment on 
November 7. 

In mid-November, we received a telephone call regarding Joe’s pathology report from the second 
opinion hospital. We learned that the first review was incorrect and Joe actually has the LEAST 
aggressive form of prostate cancer. Instead of major surgery, Joe’s new treatment plan is close 
observation and monitoring, often known as active surveillance.    

We learned that misdiagnoses occur more frequently than people would like in health care today, but 
learning Joe didn’t need surgery was very welcome information to us. We’re thankful he didn’t undergo 
an unnecessary surgery, which would have cost thousands of dollars. More importantly, we no longer 
have to worry about the significant potential complications of surgery to remove the prostate.   

Our ConnectCare3 Nurse Navigator attended every physician appointment with us, took copious notes, 
and provided us with a detailed summary of the appointment. Whenever Joe or I had questions, it was 
reassuring to know I could email her for clarification or speak to her on the telephone. She was always 
so knowledgeable, kind, and compassionate. 

I can guarantee you that if my husband or I ever receive a medical diagnosis in the future, 
ConnectCare3 will be the first call I make! I know they will stand by us on any medical journey and 
provide the guidance and support one needs at such a difficult time.   


